IRUN meeting in Barcelona
The annual meeting of IRUN (International Research Universities Network) was held at the University of Barcelona on 12-13 May 2011. This time it gathered rectors, vice-rectors, international relations officers, communication group and careers services from ten universities as IRUN gained another member – the University of Ljubljana, Slovenia. The Jagiellonian University was represented by Prof. Andrzej Mania, Vice-rector for educational affairs, Dr. Maria Kantor from the International Relations Office and Mrs. Agnieszka Dudziak from the Career Office.

The first day of the meeting included working sessions of the communication group, IRUN contact person group and for the first time the meeting of the representatives of the career offices from the Universities in Glasgow, Münster, Nijmegen, Duisburg-Essen and Kraków. The communication group focused on IRUN visibility (Newsletter, PowerPoint presentations, student ambassadors’ programme, Facebook and Linkedin) and on the possibility of collaboration between student organisations and positioning of IRUN as compared with other European university networks. The career services discussed the problems of labour markets, cultural differences, intercultural issues/awareness, application schemes or informational politics. The group decided to check the possibility of making short films about the labour markets in the countries represented in RUN. 
The IRUN contact person group talked about the IRUN activities in the years 2011-12: summer schools and seminars, excellence programmes, female professors’ conference, joint PhD programmes and staff exchange. They welcomed Katja Cerjak from the University of Ljubljana. They also discussed the next IRUN meeting to be held at the Jagiellonian University in May 2012.

As usual Saturday was a full working day for the rectors and IRO representatives. During the morning session on 13 May, the Rector of the University of Ljubljana Prof. Radovan Pejovnik signed the IRUN Charter, thus becoming the tenth member of IRUN. The strategic topic of the rectors’ meeting was ‘Excellence in Bachelor and Master programmes’ introduced by Prof. Sebastian Kortmann, Rector of the Radbaud University Nijmegen and ‘Excellence in the PhD phase’ presented by Prof. Alessandra Viviani, Vice-rector for international relations at the University of Siena. 
In the afternoon the participants of the meeting visited the new campus of the University of Barcelona (Barcelona Knowledge Campus). First, they saw the pavilion designed by Antonio Gaudi (Finca Güell) with the famous gate showing a dragon, which is now part of the UB. Then they went to the Faculty of Chemistry. They had a chance to see the laboratories and there was a presentation of the activities of the Faculty of Chemistry. It is worth adding that the Jagiellonian University joined the Erasmus Mundus project – Euro-Russian Academic Network, initiated by the UB Faculty of Chemistry.
As it has been already mentioned, the next IRUN annual meeting is going to be in Kraków and the theme will be ‘Meeting at the heart of Europe.’

Maria Kantor

